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Angelus Letter

19 August 2021

LETTER #133
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Morris
 
Sunday Mass at 7AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Bede OSB
MASS SCHEDULE CHANGES
 
Our Thursday morning daily Mass is changing permanently to 8AM year-round starting the week of the August 22nd. About ten years ago, the Thursday morning Mass began at 8:15AM during the school year to accommodate our students’ schedule and then during the summer months changed to 8AM. To relieve confusion that inevitably occurred every change of season, it was moved to 8:15AM in the summer too. Since COVID, the school Mass has been moved to later in the morning to help with distancing. Since that will continue to be the plan for the coming year, I have decided to move the Thursday Mass to 8AM all year in order to make our schedule more consistent. This change will begin on Thursday, August 26th.
 

The Summer Sunday 7AM Mass will have its final Mass on Sunday, September 5th.
UPDATE ON CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS AROUND ST. SEBASTIAN SQUARE
 
You might have noticed that a few of our dead or ailing trees have been removed. While it is sad to see the beautiful trees removed, we are so very fortunate to still have a lot of other trees on our property. In the future, I hope that we are able to plant additional trees to help replace the ones we lost on our campus. 
 

Hawkins Avenue has been repaved along the brick parking lot and stretching south. It is a beautiful street to drive on now and the City has narrowed the lanes in hopes of controlling the traffic and making it safer for pedestrians.

  

One concern that we had for when Mull Avenue gets resurfaced next year is the possible loss of the courtesy walk. This is the narrow cement walkway that gives you something to walk on other than a possibly wet devil strip or the street gutter until you can find access to the main sidewalk. After further review, most of this walk will be replaced next year. For this I am very thankful to the City.

Also, the City has agreed to replace the light posts on our property and Forest Lodge to match the “acorn” style that can be seen throughout the rest of the neighborhood. (Nobody seems to know why our block is the only one that is different.) 

The new brick color is yet to be determined but “Sebastian Red” is still in the running. Also, they took the community’s suggestion to make cross walks and stop lines out of white brick similar to the “STOP” in the road at its furthest eastern end. More improvements will be looked into at the Elmdale & Hawkins intersection and a tree on our devils strip, just east of the circle, looks as though it will need to be cut down and replaced. This is more of a First Energy concern, then a concern with this Mull Avenue project.

They have promised to give us at least two weeks notice before any major work is done, so that we can make you aware and give you alternatives whenever a road or sidewalk needs to be closed. I will continue to keep you informed in this weekly Angelus letter as well as my letter in the Sunday Bulletin.
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Case y, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Steve Watral.

 
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

